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23 June 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

 
Head of School Appointment at White Woman Lane School 

 
 
I am writing to inform you that Mr Nick Johnson, currently our Head of Lower School, will be leaving 
us at the end of term. He has worked at White Woman Lane for 21 years and has decided to take 
early retirement.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank him for his invaluable contribution and commitment to 
White Woman Lane. I am sure that you join me in wishing him a very happy, healthy and long 
retirement. It saddens me that due to the current circumstances we are unable to give him the 
‘send off’ that we would have liked to.  
 
We would be very happy to pass on any messages that you may have for Mr Johnson on his 
retirement. We would ask that you email your messages to him via the school office. 
 
I am delighted to inform you that Mr Dan Richmond has been appointed as Head of School at White 
Woman Lane from September. As you will know, he has been Head of Upper School since 
September 2015 and I am sure that you will all continue to give him your support and commitment 
in his new role. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Ashley Best-White 
Executive Headteacher 
The Nebula Federation 
 
 
 
 


